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We appreciate Durkee's note of caution regarding our use of causal 
language in reference to data collected cross-sectionally, and we echo 
his sentiment that overinterpretation of causal results is one of many 
pervasive problems in the evolutionary social sciences. Further, we 
agree that we could have been more careful in our choice of language, 
such as in the figure caption and table highlighted by Durkee, as to not 
give the casual reader the sense that we are making causal claims in our 
paper. As we clearly outline in the introduction (and highlighted in our 
careful choice of title: “The causes and consequences of women's status” 
(emphasis added)), disentangling causes and effects with these kinds of 
variables is extremely difficult. We feel that the following, taken 
verbatim from the introduction (Prall & Scelza, 2023), best represents 
our paper's objectives in addressing these difficulties, and hope that 
well-intentioned readers of Evolution and Human Behavior will fairly 
evaluate our paper's findings with these issues in mind: 

“We note that interpretations of status and methods of measuring 
status are numerous, and are often conflated with domains that may 
result in status, or may be the product of status. For example, socio- 
economic position and resource access can lead to influence over 

others, but leveraging influence can also result in increased socio- 
economic position (von Rueden & Jaeggi, 2016). Likewise, person
ality traits, individual expertise in relevant domains, and other per
formance characteristics can either lead to or magnify status. In this 
study, we don't intend to disentangle this complexity, but instead we 
seek to better understand the role of status in women in this 
community.” 
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